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Staff’s First Data Request  
Via E-mail    

Beth Keating, Esq. 
Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart, P.A. 
215 South Monroe St., Suite 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Re: Docket No. 20200046-GU - Petition to revise tariffs for Florida Public Utilities 
Company, Florida Public Utilities Company - Indiantown Division, Florida Public Utilities 
Company - Fort Meade, Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation, and 
Peninsula Pipeline Company to update the description of gas quality, character of service, 
and pressure.  

Dear Ms. Keating: 

By this letter, the Commission staff respectfully requests the following information. For the 
following, please refer to Original Sheet No. 22.4, provided for FPUC, and the respective sheets 
for all other Companies: 

1. Does the proposed Quality of Gas table have any impact on the receipt of any current or 
future renewable natural gas? 
 

2. Please list all potential sources of natural gas entering the system that are not coming 
from an interconnected pipeline. 
 

3. Please explain why these revisions are now being requested and if there have been any 
occurrences that highlighted the need for these revisions. 
 

4. For the following questions, please also refer to the proposed revisions to the Character 
of Service section of all rate schedules for FPUC and FPUC- Fort Meade. 
 
a. Present tariffs require a nominal heat content of 1,000 Btu per cubic foot, but the 

proposed revision provides a range of 967-1,100 Btu per cubic foot. Please explain 
why the Companies believe this new range is necessary. 
 
 

http://www.floridapsc.com/


Ms. Keating 
Page 2 
February 5, 2020 

  

 
b. FGT’s tariffs require a Btu content of no less than 1,000 Btu per cubic foot (FGT 

Tariff Fifth Rev. Volume No.1, Part IV, effective Feb 1, 2016), please explain why 
the Companies propose accepting a Btu content lower than what FGT requires. 

 
Please file all responses electronically no later than February 24, 2020, via the Commission’s 
website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic Filing Web 
Form. If you have any questions please contact me at champson@psc.state.fl.us or at (850) 413-
6676. 
 
Thank you, 
 
/s/Corey Hampson 
Corey Hampson 
Public Utility Analyst I 
 
 
cc: Tripp Coston, Economic Supervisor (tcoston@psc.state.fl.us) 
Office of the Commission Clerk 




